
 

 

13 July 2022  

 

Dear parents and carers,  
  

Parent and carer update  
 
As I am sure you are aware, temperatures are set to increase even further over the coming days, 
and early next week. We wanted to write to you to let you know of some changes we will be making 
to ensure our students feel as comfortable as possible during this period.   
 
School Uniform: 
All students are not required at the moment to wear their blazers or jumpers to School. Additionally, 
as from today and for the remainder of the Term, students can wear their PE kit to School should 
they wish to do so.  
 
School Trips: 
We have a number of school trips taking place in the next week and we wanted to remind parents 
and carers to ensure your child brings with them plenty of water, sunscreen and a hat. We are 
monitoring the situation carefully and if we need to make any cancellations, we will inform you as 
soon as possible.  
 
We will be reminding students of the importance of staying well hydrated and to ensure they bring 
plenty of water with them. We have water fountains located throughout the School to refill bottles.  
 
Bus Timetables: 
I would like to thank all those parents and carers who have raised concerns with the School about 
the proposed changes to bus timetables from September. I want to reassure you that the School is 
working closely with other local Schools to respond to the proposals. Mrs Ricks, Deputy Headteacher 
represented Weald of Kent at a meeting yesterday, which had been organised by the Headteachers 
of local Schools. There will be a joint letter from the local Schools to parents and carers shortly with 
further details.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs S Clark 
Acting Headteacher 


